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VI. Superintendent's Report 

 

A/B. Superintendent Dickinson announced the certified employee of the month from Robert 

Stuart Middle School for the month of March as Todd Anderson, STEM teacher and from 

South Hills Middle School, Amy Nelson, 8th grade ELA teacher. Superintendent 

Dickinson announced the classified employee of the month from Robert Stuart Middle 

School as Irene Haney, SpEd paraprofessional and from South Hills Middle School as 

Dixie Clements, SpEd IRC paraprofessional. Superintendent Dickinson read a brief 

resume’ and presented each Mr. Anderson, Ms. Nelson, Ms. Haney, and Ms. Clements 

with a gift, plaque, and gift certificates for either Maxie’s Pizza or Gertie’s Brick Oven 

Cookery.  Mr. Anderson, Ms. Nelson, Ms. Haney, and Ms. Clements thanked the board 

for the honor.   

 

C. Superintendent Dickinson announced that Twin Falls High School was recognized for 

having 100 years of continuous accreditation.  Dr. Dickinson presented Principal of Twin 

Falls High School, Dan Vogt with a certificate and a large banner from Advanced 

Education.  Only two other schools in the state of Idaho have been accredited for 100 

years, Caldwell and Pocatello.  

 

VII. Instruction A: Information Items:  None 

 

VII. Instruction B.  Action Items:  

 

1. Director of Secondary Programs, L.T. Erickson recapped the information presented at the 

February 11, 2019 board meeting requesting to add a yoga course to Canyon Ridge High 

School curriculum.  Dr. Erickson stood for questions on the proposal.  After a brief 

discussion, Trustee McClintock moved to approve this yoga course for Canyon Ridge 

High School.  Trustee Barron seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.    

 

VIII. Budget & Finance A.  Information Items:  

 

1. Director of Fiscal Affairs, Bob Seaman and Finance Accountant, Rachel Youren gave a 

presentation to the Board outlining the districts finance goals, general fund balance, 

organizational expenditures, salary revenues vs. expenditures, benefits revenues vs. 

expenditures, and FTE numbers compared to the state standards.  Mr. Seaman explained 

that the general fund balance spike on the chart in 2015 was from holding over 

curriculum money to the following year to purchase math adoption curriculum in 2016.  

Ms. Youren shared information that showed the total net excess in salary expenditures 

over the State salaries reimbursement totaling $5,874,434.77; of that amount, 

$3,806,230.31 is spent on non-certified staff, $1,319,283.03 is for instructional and pupil 

services, and $748,921.43 is for administrators.  Mr. Seaman reiterated how much 

districts now rely on discretionary money and supplemental levies to survive.  Currently 

we have 8 days carryover in the general fund.    

   

2. The board reviewed bid recommendations from Purchasing Agent, Sheila Rinehart for 

janitorial, general office and paper supplies.   








